
Oak Grove School District  
 
COVID-19 Services provided to our Students, Staff, and 
Community starting March 16, 2020 ​from Business 
Services Division (BSD) & Educational Service Division (ESD)  
 

STUDENTS - ESD UPDATES 

❖ We have provided a total of six weeks of Flexible Learning Options (FLO’s) on our 
website as well as paper versions to ensure all students (and most vulnerable students) 
have resources to study at home prior to our Distance Learning Plan beginning.  

❖ Three rounds of paper packet distributions that now take us to the end of the school 
year to supplement Distance Learning. To date, ​7,769​ students received ELA & Math 
packets.  

❖ Distance Learning began on May 4th for all students.  
❖ Site principals are monitoring and following up with students that have not been able to 

sign on to Distance Learning activities or have not been participating in online class 
activities.  

❖ Our Mental Health/School Linked Services staff have provided telephone therapy to 
over ​100 ​students so far.  

❖ Planning 8th grade Virtual Promotion Ceremony with Middle School Staff.  Virtual 
ceremony would be on either ​Thursday, June 11th or Friday, June 12th  

❖ Summer Virtual Programs will be from June 18th - July 15th.  Virtual Programs will 
serve approximately ​675​ OGSD Students.  Programs are:  OGSD STEAM Academy, 
OGSD Extended School Year (ESY), SVEF Computer Science Institute (CSI), & SVEF 
Elevate Math 

❖ Elementary School and Middle School Report Cards -  In collaboration with OGEA, our 
district has taken the guidance from the California Department of Education (CDE) as 
well as the Santa Clara County Office of Education (SCCOE) regarding grading during 
the COVID-19 pandemic. ​Most importantly, we are guided by principles of fairness, 
equity, and empathy.  CDE has guided districts to ensure that this closure period 
“does no harm” to students regarding grades.  
➢ Our goal in collaboration with OGEA will be to assign all elementary students a 

No Mark (NM) grade for all areas of the standards-based report card, including 
citizenship and attendance.  Middle School students will have a Pass / No Mark 
grade on their report card.  

➢ A “​No Mark” grade does not harm​ a student’s academic record.  Following this 
guidance, students will receive feedback on work assigned and completed during 
distance learning.  The focus of the feedback will be to help students make 
progress with learning the content standards, yet will not be formally graded. 
This ensures equitable practices for students who are unable to participate.  

 
 STUDENTS - BSD UPDATES 

 
❖ Completion of two rounds of Chromebook distributions.  We successfully inventoried 

and signed out on loan ​1,749​ Chromebooks to our students. We have remaining 
inventory of Chromebooks and will continue to identify families that have not picked up 
a device.  

❖ 1,000​ Chromebooks will be distributed to Principals for their students at their sites 
based on need.  



 

              STAFF - BSD UPDATES 
 
 

❖ Google Voice accounts being provided to staff to outreach and communicate with all 
families.  

❖ Chromebooks checked out to all secretaries as well as Google Voice so they can 
continue enrollment and program selection.  

❖ 20,866 ​student instructional packets printed by the Print Shop 
❖ All classrooms have been cleaned and sanitized. 
❖ HVAC filters have been replaced at all sites, including the DO. 

 
 

          ​STAFF - ESD UPDATES 

❖ Opened virtual OGSD University classes to our teachers to support distance learning.  
❖ Our EdTech Team has been providing on-going professional development to all 

teachers on our Distance Learning District platforms.  
❖ Teachers piloting a mobile and web based app ​TalkingPoints​ for multilingual family 

communication platform.  Teacher sends the message in English and the family 
receives the message in their home language, then the family can respond in their 
home language and the teacher receives the message in English.  
 

  

 ​COMMUNITY - ESD UPDATES 

❖ Starting May 11th our BASE program began Child Care for COVID-19 Essential 
Workers to serve up to ​140​ students.   BASE Summer Camp will be from June 15th - 
July 31st.  

❖ Community Liaisons called close to ​4,000 ​low income families to make sure they have 
access to the internet, chromebooks, meals, groceries, food bank, and community 
services. 

❖ Our community liaisons have connected with families to provide SLS Grant gift cards for 
groceries to ​32​ families so far.  

❖ Connecting with ​118​ migrant families to provide district and community supports 
 

 COMMUNITY - BSD UPDATES 
 

❖ We have partnered with AT&T and will be getting​ 500​ wifi hot spots for families, which 
will be provided to Principals tomorrow for distribution to their students. 

❖ We provided more than ​123,600​ meals from March 16 to May 14. 

 

 



 
 
  

 
         DISTRICT NURSE UPDATES 

 

Communication 

❖ Based on recommendations from ​SC​COE ​and ​Santa Clara County Public Health 
Department​, we provide our families with a weekly update of new programs, services, 
and/or alerts related to COVID-19 (e.g. mental health resources, childcare for essential 
workers, local food programs, support for parents, virtual learning, community 
resources, etc.) 

❖ Information is disseminated via District social media sites and ​ParentSquare 
❖ COVID-19 Webpage on our District website with additional resources for families 
❖ District Nurses are contacting families via email/telephone who were receiving direct 

nursing services - to provide check-ins, receive updates on health status changes, and 
plans for next year, etc.  

Medication Pick-up 

❖ Coordinated a​ district-wide medication pick-up which concludes tomorrow, Friday 
❖ Every parent/guardian, who had their child’s medication on campus, was notified via 

telephone/email; a ​ParentSquare​ notification was sent out providing families the 
necessary information for medication pick-up and the process to follow to maintain 
social distancing 

❖ Thank you health clerks for all your hard work, and principals for your support!  

Updates on Health Clerks 

❖ W​e have been conducting bi-weekly virtual meetings with the health clerks  
❖ Obtained ​Chromebooks​ for health clerks that needed access to work email and ​Infinite 

Campus 
❖ Professional development; through various modalities, and with the support of Human 

Resources, Health Clerks have been remotely accessing online trainings for health 
conditions commonly seen in the school health rooms 

Updates with SCC Nurses 

❖ As District Nurses we are attending weekly meetings/webinars with at least one of the 
following organizations: ​Santa Clara County Nurse Coordinators​, ​CSNO ​(California 
School Nurses’ Organization), and ​NASN​ (National Association of School Nurses); 
likewise we stay current with the reports from Governor Newsom and SCC Public 
Health Officer  

  



DISTRICT NURSE UPDATES (Continued) 
 

❖ We heard from EOC, at today’s meeting, that they are working through new guidance 
on school reopening 

❖ CSNO​ is currently working on a ​Health Services Recovery Plan​, to come out later this 
month, with the intent to provide guidance to schools/districts surrounding special 
education health services, personal protective equipment, and general health services 
triage 

❖ Most of the planning in these meetings is in regards to returning to school:  
➢ Personal Protective Equipment (masks/gloves) and mass temperature checks 
➢ Return to school policies and procedures regarding students and staff excluded 

for presumed or diagnosed COVID-19 
➢ Immunizations/TB: currently requirements remain the same 
➢ V​ision/Hearing Screenings:​ ​CSNO has submitted a formal request to the 

California Department of Education to waive mandated vision and hearing 
screening for the 2020-2021 school year 

❖ We expect these decisions will be made at the state/county level and we will 
support and provide guidance to our district/community per policies and 
procedures dictated 

 

 

 
 

 


